
 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro    The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $5,000,000 in funding for the Oklahoma Department of Transportation I-35 and 

Waterloo Rd project in Fiscal Year 2023. The Oklahoma Department of Transportation is located 

at 200 NE 21st St, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, 73105.  

 

The funding would be used to reconfigure the intersection to address condition operation and 

capacity concerns for the 50,000 vehicles that travel through this intersection each day. This 

project is located in a rapidly growing area between the cities of Edmond and Guthrie. The 

Oklahoma City metro area has expanded greatly to the north and urban traffic solutions are 

needed to ensure the quality of life and development potential are sustained for citizens are this 

this interchange.  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 


